
 
 
July 3, 2018 

 

Dr. Joe Dragon 

Deputy Minister 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 

Government of the Northwest Territories Via email  Joe_Dragon@gov.nt.ca  

 

Mr. Willard Hagen 

Deputy Minister 

Department of Lands 

Government of the Northwest Territories Via email  Willard_Hagen@gov.nt.ca  

 

Mr. Mark Hopkins 

Director General 

Natural Resources and Environment Branch 

Northern Affairs Organization 

Crown and Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs  

Government of Canada Via email Mark.Hopkins@canada.ca 

 

Dear Messrs. Dragon, Hagen, and Hopkins, 

 

Re: Scoping of Water Licences and Commencement Dates 

 

In the past, the Boards have received comments from parties about: 

• how proposed activities under the thresholds listed in the regulations should be scoped and 

regulated under licences and permits; 

• why water use fees should be paid for water use volumes less than threshold; and 

• the commencement date(s) of an authorization and the development, which can be linked to 

what is scoped under the authorization. 

 

Regarding the second bullet above, currently under the Boards’ Water Use Fee Policy, water use fees are 

required for volumes less than threshold. This is in part due to Crown and Indigenous Relations and 

Northern Affairs’ (CIRNA) position on the matter. For example, the water use fee calculator (calculator) 

that was issued by CIRNA on June 6, 2012 provides an example of this scenario (please see Example #2 on 

Tab 3 of the calculator).  

 

…/2 

 

 

 

 

https://mvlwb.com/sites/default/files/mvlwb/documents/Water%20Use%20Fee%20Policy%20-%20Feb%2013-13.pdf
https://mvlwb.com/mvlwb/apply-permit-licence
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As these are important issues that require clarification, the Boards have obtained a legal opinion (please 

see attached) and are now seeking your input on these matters. The Boards would be pleased to meet to 

discuss the above prior to receiving a written response. We would appreciate a joint response by August 

31, 2018. 

 

Should you have any questions about the Boards’ request, please contact Angela Plautz at (867) 766-7461 

or aplautz@mvlwb.com. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

   
 

Mavis Cli-Michaud     Joseph Mackenzie 

Chair       A/Chair 

Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board  Wek’èezhìi Land and Water Board 

 

 

 

 
        

Liz Wright      Larry Wallace 

Chair       Chair 

Gwich’in Land and Water Board    Sahtu Land and Water Board 

 

Attachment: Legal Opinion (Questions about Scope of Board Authorities in Relation to Water Licensing) 

 

Copied to:  Mr. Robert Jenkins, Assistant Deputy Minister, Department of Environment and Natural 

Resources, Government of the Northwest Territories  

 Mr. Conrad Baetz, Assistant Deputy Minister, Department of Lands, Government of the 

Northwest Territories 

 Mr. Gilles Binda, A/Director, Resource Policy and Programs, Natural and Resources and 

Environment, Northern Affairs Organizations, Government of Canada 

 

  

mailto:aplautz@mvlwb.com
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